
   
 

   
 

 

 
 
 

 

Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Act (WHCRA) Notice 
If you have had or are going to have a mastectomy, you may be entitled to certain benefits under the 
Women’s Health and Cancer Rights Acts of 1998 (WHCRA). For individuals receiving mastectomy-related 
benefits, coverage will be provided in a manner determined in consultation with the attending physician and 
the patient, for: 

• All stages of reconstruction of the breast on which the mastectomy was performed; 

• Surgery and reconstruction of the other breast to produce a symmetrical appearance; 

• Prosthetics; and 

• Treatment of physical complications of the mastectomy, including lymphedema. 

 

These benefits will be provided subject to the same deductible and coinsurance applicable to other medical 
and surgical benefits provided under this plan. 
 

If you would like more information on WHCRA benefits, call your Plan Administrator or The Episcopal 
Church Medical Trust at (800) 480-9967 or visit the United States Department of Labor website at: 
www.dol.gov/agencies/ebsa/laws-and-regulations/laws/whcra. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This material is provided for informational purposes only and should not be viewed as investment, tax, or other advice. It does not constitute 
a contract or an offer for any products or services. In the event of a conflict between this material and the official plan documents or 
insurance policies, any official plan documents or insurance policies will govern. The Church Pension Fund (“CPF”) and its affiliates 
(collectively, “CPG”) retain the right to amend, terminate, or modify the terms of any benefit plan and/or insurance policy described in this 
material at any time, for any reason, and, unless otherwise required by applicable law, without notice. 
 
This material is not a substitute for professional medical advice or treatment. CPG does not provide any healthcare services and, therefore, 
cannot guarantee any results or outcomes. Always seek the advice of a healthcare professional with any questions about your personal 
healthcare, including diet and exercise. 
 

Neither The Church Pension Fund nor any of its affiliates (collectively, “CPG”) is responsible for the content, performance, or security of any 
website referenced herein that is outside the www.cpg.org domain or that is not otherwise associated with a CPG entity. 

 
 
  


